HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – 4 DECEMBER  2003

ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE ABOVE COMMITTEE

Present:
Councillor V Burgoyne (Chair), Councillors A Clague, J. Heywood, J. Kean, K Memory,  C Upton and G Wilson

Also in attendance:
Councillors C Hudson – Executive Support Member Community and Social Services

Officers:
Lezli Boswell – Chief Executive – Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust, David Entwistle – Director of Salford Mental Health and Social Care -  Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust,  Eve Murphy – Deputy Director of Community and Social Services, Hilary Pollard, Drug Education Consultant, Education and Leisure Directorate, Andy Hampson- Child Protection Community and Social Services, Dr David Woodhead – Head of Public Health Partnerships, Paul Woltman – Assistant Director Community and Social Services Directorate (Children’s Services), Paul Brighouse – Chief Executive Passionately Curious Limited, Dave Toomer – Public Relations, Amanda Carbery – Scrutiny Support Officer.

Apologies:
Councillors J. Dawson, D Fernandez, BP Murphy, T Perkins, J. Warmisham, Mrs Dixon, and Mr J. Wheelton

	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE
	COMMENTS

	Integration of Mental Health Services


	· An update on progress be submitted to the Scrutiny Committee in 6 months time

· Outcome of the CHI Review to be reported to the Scrutiny Committee in February/March 2004

· Meeting to be held with David Entwistle and the Scrutiny Support officer to discuss performance information produced by the Trust
	Chief Executive – Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust

David Entwistle and Amanda Carbery
	July 2004

February/

March 2004

January 2004
	

	Child  and Adolescent Mental Health Services Strategy
	That the action plan for the strategy be submitted to a future meeting when available
	Paul Woltman/Harry Golby
	When available
	

	Climbie Inquiry – Audit
	That an update on progress be submitted to the Scrutiny Committee in 6 months time
	Paul Woltman
	July 2004
	

	Tobacco Control in Salford  - Drug Education in Salford Schools 
	Hilary Pollard, Drug Education Consultant – Education and Leisure Directorate informed Members of the work undertaken in schools to educate children about tobacco and its effects and also highlighted the relationship between health and educational attainments

Members were informed that Hilary’s post was funded through the standards fund for a period of 3 years and funding for the post would cease from April 2004.

A detailed note of the information provided by Hilary Pollard to be produced for inclusion in the final review document.
	Amanda Carbery
	January 2004
	

	Verbal update by the Head of Public Health Partnerships
	David Woodhead, Head of Public Health Partnerships gave a verbal update on current issues including:-

· Letter to MP’s from the British Medical Association which included public health professionals and lead consultants in cancer requesting that smoking be banned in public places due to the strain the effects of smoking is putting on the health service.  Request not supported by MP’s but had encouraged local authorities to use their local discretion

· Public Health Journal – Article in relation to the competitiveness between smoking and obesity 

· Following the death of a child from the flu jab – national guidelines on the immunisation of young people in Salford had been cascaded to all GP’s.

· World Aids Day 1 December 2003 .  In the  North West there are 2249 cases which represents a 24% increase since 2001 – 61 new cases in Salford.  Salford has the third highest rate of cases in North West.  Sexual Health Strategy for Salford being produced by Director of Public Health.  Strategy to be reported to a future meeting

· Dr Julie Higgins appointed as Director of Public Health for Salford


	Head of Public Health Partnerships
	When available
	

	Patient and Public Involvement Forums
	Meetings to be arranged with Paul Brighouse, Councillor V Burgoyne and the Scrutiny Support officer to discuss the relationship between scrutiny and the Forums
	Councillor V Burgoyne, Amanda Carbery and Paul Brighouse
	January 2004
	

	Neighbourhood Management Strategy and Best Value review of Community Engagement
	Members to be invited to the Economic and Community Safety Scrutiny Committee when the Neighbourhood Management Strategy and the Improvement plan for the Best Value review of Community Engagement are being considered
	Amanda Carbery/David McGovern
	February 2004
	

	Sure Start
	Evaluation of the Sure Start Initiative to be presented to a future meeting.  
	Amanda Carbery in consultation with Councillor Sue Slater, Sure Start
	January 2004
	


Date of Next meeting:


Wednesday 7 January 2004 at 2.00pm (Briefing at 1.30pm)

	Chair
	Councillor Valerie Burgoyne
	0161 790 0484

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Amanda Carbery
	0161 793 3316


